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Bryant Ranch Prepack — Recall of morphine extended-release tablets

e OnJune 23, 2022, Bryant Ranch Prepack announced a voluntary consumer-level
recall of one lot of morphine extended-release (ER) 30 mg tablets and one lot of
morphine ER 60 mg tablets because of mislabeling.

. The following products were distributed on April 4, 2022.

Product Description NDC# Lot# (Expiration Date)
Morphine ER 30 mg tablets,
100 count bottle 63629-1088-01 179642 (8/31/2023)
Morphine ER 60 mg tablets, 63629-1089-01 179643 (8/31/2023)
100 count bottle

e Morphine ER tablets are indicated for the management of pain severe enough to require daily,
around-the-clock, long-term opioid treatment and for which alternative treatment options are
inadequate.

e Use of or consumption of the recalled morphine ER tablets may expose patients to the risks of
addiction, abuse, and misuse, extended-release opioids have a greater risk for overdose and
possible death.

¢ Anyone with an existing inventory of the recalled product should stop use, distribution and
quarantine the product immediately.

e Patients should contact their physician or health care provider if they have experienced any
problems that may be related to taking or using recalled morphine ER tablets.

e Contact BRP by phone at 1-877-885-0882 or by email at cs@brppharma.com for more
information about the recall.
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